Ecclesia Romano-Catholica in Ucraina

PAROCHIA OMNES SANCTORUM



Roman Catholic Church in Ukraine ALL SAINTS PARISH

Nowyj Yarichiv, 01/23/2022

Dear friends of the parish of All Saints in Nowy Jaryczów and St. Rita in Żelechów Wielki!

Welcome again! We cordially greet you at the beginning of the New Year 2022nd, which is a special year for us - it brings great hopes, but also is not free from fears... Thank you for your prayerful and material support for our mission in Ukraine, especially for caring for a children from of our kindergarten and parish (Adoption of a child from Ukraine) and for taking care of the cultural heritage of our Poland that remained in Ukraine (Caring for Polish graves). It is extremely important to us that we can count on you!

The coming year brings us a great hopes: we want to expand our kindergarten in Nowy Jaryczów, strengthen the ministry of our fantastic youth, take care of as many elderly and sick people as possible... and organising the next kindergarten in other parish. At the same time, it will be part of what we have been doing so far - we will extend our care to even more children and young people, and at the same time we will manage to protect another piece of our national heritage and our history in this area. However, these are only plans and we do not know what will happen, so please pray!

However, this year is also not free from fears - here, on our eastern border, Russian troops are gathering and none of us can be sure of our future... The spectre of war and occupation is, unfortunately, real; many families can suffer because of this - fathers are drafted into the army and children are left unattended, the economy is collapsing, making it harder to make ends meet. However, we remain optimistic and believe that God will not allow this catastrophe! Therefore, the more earnestly we ask for fervent prayer, especially for peace!

The problems of children and young people are becoming our everyday life, especially now, in this difficult time of the pandemic and the threat of war for all of us. We also know that as a result of this situation, you did not receive cards from our children or other letters sent by the parish. So, in order to stay in touch, we decided to be more active in social media and we invite you to follow us:

Website: http://www.parafiajaryczow.com

YouTube: Parafia Wszystkich Świętych Nowy Jaryczów

Twitter: @jaryczow_nowy

We will keep you up to date with all the information and news there. At the same time, in order to organise the paper correspondence, we would like to inform you that 3 letters will be sent per year by traditional mail - for Easter, Christmas and the report at the end of the year. If someone does not receive the above-mentioned correspondence, please contact us by e-mail.

We sincerely thank you for your kind support for our activities. We wish you genuine joy in faith. We are entering this new year with hope and faith! And it's all thanks to you! God bless you for your attitude. Once again you have proved that we can count on you, on your help and solidarity, that you can be sure that you will not leave anyone alone in misfortune. God bless all! God bless Americal



ks. J. Debich

Fr. Jakub Debicki

Pastor